
 

 

 

 

April 22, 2010 
 

Mr. Paul Durling 
Chief Geophysicist 
Corridor Resources Inc. 
Suite 301, 5475 Spring Garden Road 
Halifax, NS  B3J 3T2A1C 1B6 
 
Dear Mr. Durling: 
 
Re:    Corridor Resources Inc.  

Old Harry Prospect 2010 – 2020 Geohazard Program 
CEA Act Environmental Assessment 

 
The Canada-Newfoundland and Labrador Offshore Petroleum Board (C-NLOPB) has reviewed 
the information provided by Corridor Resources Inc. (Corridor Resources) on April 19, 2010 
describing the proposed expansion to the spatial and temporal scope of the geohazard program. 
 
The “Proposed Geo-Hazard Survey over a part of the Old Harry Prospect in the Gulf of St. 
Lawrence” (January 2010) project description had been previously submitted to the C-NLOPB in 
February 2010.  At this time it was determined that, in accordance with the Canadian 
Environmental Assessment Act (CEAA), a screening level of environmental assessment was 
required for the proposed geohazard program.  
 
The basis for the addendum was to modify/expand the Project Activity Area and increase the 
temporal scope of the program up to 2020.  With this new information, the C-NLOPB has 
revised the March 2, 2010 Scoping Document to include the new information.  The April 22, 
2010 Revised Scoping Document is attached for your information and use in preparation of the 
environmental assessment report.  Please note, as stated on page 1 of the Scoping Document, 
 

The C-NLOPB and NEB have determined that the environmental assessment report 
and any supporting documents to be submitted by Corridor Resources Inc, will fulfill 
the requirements of a Screening.  The C-NLOPB and NEB, therefore, pursuant to 
Section 17 (1) of the CEA Act, formally delegates the responsibility for preparation of 
an acceptable Screening environmental assessment to Corridor Resources Inc., the 
project proponent.  The C-NLOPB and NEB will prepare the Screening Report, which 
will include the determination of significance. 

 



 
 
If you have any questions regarding the environmental assessment process or wish to discuss the 
Scope of the Project, I may be reached at 709-778-1431 or via email at dhicks@cnlopb.nl.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by Darren Hicks 
 
Darren Hicks 
Environmental Analyst 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc D. Burley 
 E. Young 
 


